
 

Wisconsin Department of Transportation/Wisconsin County Highway Association 

Executive Committee Meeting 

Monday, July 10, 2023 

Time: 10am 

Location: Wood County Hwy Dept, Wisconsin Rapids 

Virtual Meeting Link:    

 

Join meeting 

 

Attendees: 

 

Agenda: 

1. Approve meeting minutes from 6.12.23 Executive Committee meeting 
2. WisDOT – HMM Policies status/update (general update)  
3. WCHA Website Update 
4. Discuss the process for obtaining legal opinions on current issues and costs associated 
5. LRIP Pilot Program – update 
6. IRS Designation – update 
7. Update on centralized bidding platform 
8. HMM revision process 
9. Membership survey interest 
10. Review of WCHA Organization (following recent staff/contractor changes) 
11. Follow up on Road School Associate Member Donation 
12. Training and Events Update 

a. Fall Commissioner Training 
13.  Executive Director report 
14. Further agenda items 
15. Next Meeting Date – August 14, 2023 at 10 am (Virtual) 



 

Wisconsin Department of Transportation/Wisconsin County Highway Association 

Executive Committee Meeting 

  

Monday, June 12, 2023 

Time: 10am 

Location: Wood County Hwy Dept, Wisconsin Rapids/Virtual 

 

 

Virtual Meeting Link:    

 

Join meeting 

 

Attendees: 

Jim Griesbach, Jon Johnson, Patrick Vander Sanden, Roland Hawk, Marv Thompson, Matthew Budde, 
Whitney Wilgus 

WisDOT: Rebecca Szymkowski, Dave Stertz 

UW-Madison Transportation Information Center: Andi Bill 

Meeting called to order at 10:07 am CT. 

Agenda: 

1. Approve meeting minutes from 4.10.23 meeting; approve minutes of the 5.8.23 meeting 
a. Motion to approve 5.8.23 minutes made by Wood County. Seconded by Marathon 

County. Motion carried. 
b. Motion to approve 4.10.23 minutes made by Wood County. Seconded by Marathon 

County. Motion carried. 
2. WisDOT – HMM Policies status/update   

a. Dave Stertz mentioned the proposed legislation to add utility contractors; Patrick 
confirmed that WCHA was aware. 



b. An email was sent out about changing accounting process. WisDOT will be taking 
suggestions, but Dave Stertz will look further into this process.  

c. Dave Stertz noted that he had forwarded on the spreadsheet with comments from 
WCHA, but he is waiting on an update. A suggestion was made to establish grants for 
one or two counties. WCHA needs to see how it impacts those already invested and if 
there is a negative impact for those getting on board if a grant system is implemented. 

d. Brine Makers – rock salt/solar salt 
i. Dave would like to explore this a bit more, as the differences in quality of salt 

and salt suppliers has him concerned. Has also asked BTS to come up with 
better testing procedures. Chris was compiling info on it, and over 50% had 
responded. 

ii. Patrick asked if there was a good contact at WisDOT who can join meeting on 
LOS and how it works. Dave will arrange this. 

3. Andi Bill – UW-Madison Transportation Information Center (TIC) 
a. Andi reviewed the technical assistance and training opportunities with Local Technical 

Assistance Program (LTAP) Center. They provide training on how to provide 
maintenance for highways and services.  

b. Jim Griesbach agrees there’s an opportunity to make that connection again with the 
commissioners. Jim would like Andi to attend future conferences. 

c. Jon Johnson notes that we should be collaborative on work plans and would be happy to 
provide input. 

d. Need to help counties identify scope for projects so commissioners can identify projects 
that aren’t going to put them in a higher risk category as STP administration is moved 
over to WCHA. 

4. WCHA Website Update 
ACTION: Impact will make the online forum public so commissioners can access it. 

a. We have mined most of the information from the old website, and it will be added to 
the new website. Committee reports and agendas were first priority. Once photos from 
Summer Road Show are received, those edits will be made to the homepage. 

b. Impact will provide Patrick training on Wild Apricot. 
c. Staff and Impact will continue to review the forum options and see if it has the email 

notifications preferred. 
5. Discuss the process for obtaining legal opinions on current issues and costs associated 

a. The intent was to try and set a policy that would allow for greater turnaround when we 
need to move to legal. 

b. Need to work with Robbie to make a motion to approve legal counsel up to a certain 
amount. Will table until next meeting. 
ACTION: Patrick will talk with Robbie and bring a motion back to the committee for 
next the meeting. 

6. Newsletter Question – selection of Member Spotlight subject 
a. A motion was made by Jim Griesbach and seconded by Roland Hawk to highlight Cedar 

as an associate member for the newsletter. After discussion, the motion was withdrawn 
to instead focus on retiring commissioners.  



ACTION: Patrick will highlight the two retiring commissioners in the newsletter and 
will develop a selection process for associate members for future newsletters. 

7. LRIP Pilot Program – update 
a. Patrick sent out copies of the Board approved WCHA contract to pilot members. The 

wrong version initially went out, and Patrick contacted those members and sent the 
correct version. Two contracts have been received thus far.  

b. After the Board met, the towns association and the league sent changes to their 
contracts. They are inconsequential.  
ACTION: Patrick will circulate an email to the Board with the details of these updates 
so the Board can approve. 

c. Patrick will be out Monday 26th – July 13th, and to keep contracts moving he will send 
them the execution page with his signature in anticipation of receiving a fully executed 
contract. 

8. IRS Designation – update 
a. After Road School, Jake set up a meeting to discuss the Board’s decision further. Patrick 

will connect with Jake to set up a way to track his time spent on lobbying. 
ACTION: Staff will schedule a meeting with participating parties and Heather at Impact 
to discuss next steps. 

9. Discussion potential action strategy for federal overweight standards bill  
a. This is information shared from the Committee Against Overweight Trucking. They 

shared that the House had passed a bill that would increase allowable weights by 91,000 
on federal highways. Matthew will be sending a template letter to Patrick. 

b. A reporter from Appleton Post Crescent is doing an article on the Safe Roads Act; WCHA 
has been invited to participate in the discussion.  

10. Update on centralized bidding platform 
a. There is an upcoming meeting with WTVA regarding centralized and localized bidding. 

Roland plans to attend, and Jim will see if he can attend on June 27th.  
ACTION: Roland will forward the calendar invite to Jon and Jim. 

11. Membership survey interest 
a. We recommend sending a membership survey as follow up to Summer School Road 

Show.  
ACTION: Impact will work on a draft, then send to Patrick for review with the goal of 
sending out by the end of July. 

12. Fall Commissioner Training Dates 
a. Wood County moves to approve the 17th and 18th dates, Calumet County seconded. 

Motion carried. 
ACTION: Patrick will let Gary know to secure the venue for the fall commissioner 
training dates. 

13.  Executive Director report 
a. Patrick provided an overview of his report. He noted his upcoming vacation and 

discussed processes. 
b. In his absence, emails will go to Impact. Impact will then forward on to WCHA leadership 

as needed. 
14. Further agenda items 



15. Next Meeting Date – July 10, 2023 at 10 am 

Adjourned at 11:54 am. 

















 



Survey on Wisconsin County Highway Association Membership 

DRAFT 

 

1. On a scale from 1-10, how likely are you to recommend WCHA to a colleague? 

Not at all likely     Extremely likely 

0        1        2        3       4        5        6        7        8       9       10 

 

2. What is the primary reason for giving the score you did? 
 

3.  How would you describe your experience with your WCHA membership thus 
far? 

 Extremely positive 

 Mostly positive 

 Neutral 

 Mostly negative 

 Extremely negative 

 

4. Do you feel that you have a clear understanding of the benefits and resources 
available to WCHA members? 

 Yes, I have a thorough understanding of the available benefits and resources. 

 Yes, but I could use more information to fully grasp all the benefits and 
resources. 

 No, I am not entirely clear on the benefits and resources available. 

 Not applicable (haven't explored the benefits yet) 

 

5. In your opinion, what improvements or changes could WCHA make to enhance 
the membership onboarding process?  Please select all that apply.  

 Provide more detailed guidance on navigating the association's website and 
resources. 

 Develop interactive online tutorials or training modules for new members. 



 Increase the frequency of communication or updates during the onboarding 
phase. 

 Simplify the membership application or registration process. 

 Provide additional documentation or resources to clarify the association's 
policies and guidelines. 

 Host virtual onboarding sessions or webinars to address questions and 
concerns. 

 Nothing more, WCHA is doing well. 

 

6. What would make your membership more valuable to you? Open ended question 
 

7. Are you satisfied with the frequency of communication from WCHA? 
 Very satisfied 
 Somewhat satisfied 
 Neutral 
 Somewhat dissatisfied 
 Very dissatisfied 

 

8. Which of the following items are of most interest to you right now? 
 

 Legislative/Policy Updates 
 State Budget Updates 
 Road Schools 
 Commissioner Trainings and Resources 
 County Member Trainings and Resources 
 Other 

 

Thank you for your valuable input! Your feedback will help us understand the benefits 
that matter most to our members and enhance their experience within the Wisconsin 
County Highway Association. 

 

 

 



 

Survey on Wisconsin County Highway Association Associate Membership 

DRAFT 

 

1. On a scale from 1-10, how likely are you to recommend WCHA membership to 
an industry colleague? 

Not at all likely     Extremely likely 

0        1        2        3       4        5        6        7        8       9       10 

 

2. What is the primary reason for giving the score you did? 

 

3. How would you describe your experience with your WCHA membership thus far? 

 Extremely positive 

 Mostly positive 

 Neutral 

 Mostly negative 

 Extremely negative 

 

4. Do you feel that you have a clear understanding of the benefits and resources 
available to WCHA associate members? 

 Yes, I have a thorough understanding of the available benefits and resources. 

 Yes, but I could use more information to fully grasp all the benefits and 
resources. 

 No, I am not entirely clear on the benefits and resources available. 

 Not applicable (haven't explored the benefits yet) 

 

5. In your opinion, what improvements or changes could WCHA make to enhance 
the membership onboarding process?  Please select all that apply.  

 Provide more detailed guidance on navigating the association's website and 
resources. 



 Develop interactive online tutorials or training modules for new members. 

 Increase the frequency of communication or updates during the onboarding 
phase. 

 Simplify the membership application or registration process. 

 Provide additional documentation or resources to clarify the association's 
policies and guidelines. 

 Host virtual onboarding sessions or webinars to address questions and 
concerns. 

 Nothing more, WCHA is doing well. 

6. What do you think is the best membership benefit WCHA offers to associate 
members? 

 Working with WCHA to advance and support transportation development 
at the State and Federal level 

 Discounts on registration and display fees at WCHA Road Schools 
 Complementary listing on the WCHA website 

 
7. Are there additional benefits you wish were offered to associate members? 

 
8. How long have you been a member? 

 Less than one year 
 1-2 years 
 3-5 years 
 5-7 years 
 8-10 years 
 10+ years 

Thank you for your valuable input! Your feedback will help us understand the benefits 
that matter most to our associate members and enhance their experience within the 
Wisconsin County Highway Association. 

 

 

 



 

 
  
 
    
 
 
TO: WCHA Executive Committee  
FR:  Patrick Vander Sanden 
DATE: July 10, 2023 
RE: Committee Meeting Notes – July Meeting 
 
WCHA Executive Committee, 
 
If the July 10 Executive Committee meeting goes on as scheduled, here is a summary of some of the agenda items with 
information know as of June 22, 2023.  Note, I will still be away from the office so there may be updated information on these 
items between now and the time of the meeting. 
 

 WisDOT HMM Policies: There hasn’t been too much movement on the pending changes to various HMM policies, 
and I believe that to be due to staffing turnover.  However, on Friday, June 9th, I received the name of the contact at the 
Wisconsin Department of Safety and Professional Services (DSPS) regarding our ongoing questions related to relevant 
building code requirements for the construction of salt sheds.  I reached out to the contact (Garry Krause) to explain 
the issue and to request a meeting.  I have attached his response.  As you can see initially, DSPS is taking a frank 
stance that state codes would apply in these cases.  However, I am hopeful that at least one conversation about the 
issue can help all understand perspectives and work through the issue.  (see email from Garry Krause attached). 
 

 WCHA Website: Work continues from Impact on the transfer of information from the old WCHA website – I have 
expressed to Whitney my recommendation to get the Committee and Board agendas and minutes up as soon as they 
can, but to continue to work at the pace that is keeping to the hours we have to work with.  

  
 Developing process for WCHA leadership to obtain legal opinions on timely issues:  we have received clearance to 

continue on with legal and other consulting assistance to manage the current pressing issues such as the IRS 
designation and LRIP Pilot contract issues.  However, the Board gave us the ok to proceed in developing an approved 
process that set parameters for which future, similar issues arise that require outside expertise.  Robbie was the driving 
force behind this concept – and perhaps there can be some useful conversation at this coming Executive Committee 
meeting, or, it can be tabled until I am able to be in attendance at a future Exec meeting. 

 
 LRIP Pilot Program: As of June 23rd, we have 9 Pilot-area counties who have signed and returned their contracts that 

link the Counties to the WCHA.  Before I leave for vacation – I will have sent the remaining Counties a new copy of 
the agreement – which includes my signature, so that when the corresponding county signs off, the contract can be 
fully executed.  During my absence, my work emails will be forwarded to Impact, but on the LRIP Pilot issue 
specifically, I will be directing Commissioners to sent their completed contracts directly to Roland.   

 On the 2nd contract(s) that link the WCHA with the WTA and the League: we had the request to 
change the language to those agreements by the WTA, and per the Executive Committee’s direction, I 
sent out an email to the Board of Directors to review and tell me whether the changes were acceptable.  
As of June 23rd, I received 5 responses from the Board telling me that the changes were ok: Ted 
Cushing, Nathan Check, Jon Johnson, Craig Hardy, and Troy Schalinske.  No one has responded 
negatively. 
 

 IRS Designation Update: Following the Board of Director’s approved motion to proceed with WCHA certifying with 
the IRS as a 501(c)3 with an “h” exception, a meeting was held to discuss next steps.  Heather Kramer from Impact 
(Financials), Michael Peterson from WIPFLI and Jake Curtis from Attolles were on the call and we talked about a 
process that begins with work on WCHA filing tax returns for the last 3 years.  Jim G. provided Heather with the 
statements needed to proceed with this first step. Jake will be organizing documents for the filing side – and he asked 
for a copy of WCHA’s Bylaws and Articles of Incorporation (which I have provided to him)  

 Regular status meetings will be taking place on this process and Michael expected that in total, it 
should take a few months to complete. 
 
 
 



 

 Centralized Bidding Platform:  A meeting in Madison was set for June 27th with WTBA.  Roland and Jim were 
potentially going to attend that demonstration that a vendor will have on a system that would be close to what we are 
working on. 
 

 Impact Membership Survey: At the last Executive Committee meeting, Impact was to send me sample questions for a 
survey to the WCHA membership for our review.  To date (as of June 23rd) I have not received those sample questions.   

 
 WCHA Organization: further conversations will be taking place on the plans to address Gary Kennedy’s departure 

from WCHA. 
 

 Follow up on Road School Associate Member Donation: this was raised by an Associate Member at the Road School.  
I believe Roland has further information for the discussion on this item. 

 
The remaining items will be reports from Gary on Training and Events and since I will not be in attendance at the June 10 th 
meeting, I will not have a report for the Committee. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 


